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July 15, 2013

HAND DELIVERED

The Honorable Jim Pitts

Texas House of Representatives
Post Office Box 2910

Austin, Texas 78768-2910

Dear Chairman Pitts:

I read, with some concern, your opinion piece about U. T. Regent Wallace Hall published in
the Austin American-Statesman on July 7, 2013. To the extent the article and your opinion
about Regent Hall's setvice to the U. T. System are based upon misinformation provided by
anyone associated with The University of Texas System ot a University of Texas institution,
I apologize and feel I must take this opportunity to provide you with the facts.

‘Clearly, Regent Hall's activities are misunderstood and I fear may have been intentionally
mischaracterized to you. In addition to the short summary below, I am available at any time
to talk with you, in person ot by phone. :

I would be very pleased to discuss Regent Hall's activities on the Board, including his desite
to fully understand the structure and operations of the U. T. System and his vety active role
in providing insightful input and advice to the System and the Chancellor. Regent Hall’s
efforts extend to bringing the U. T. System into a competitive position nationally; especially
related to offering blended and online learning opportunities to U. T. students. In fact,
Regent Hall’s chaitmanship of the Blended and Online Learning Task Force in 2011 led
duectly to the formation of the U. T. System Institute for Transformational Learning which
in turn led to the U. T. System’s partnership in edX along with Harvard, MIT, and UC
Betkeley. In addition, I would point out Regent Hall’s excellent setvice to the Board in
terms of time and energy. I appreciate his Board service and his dedication and hard work
designed to fulfill his fiduciary obligations.

I do not know how many U. T. Austin documents Regent Hall has reviewed. Suffice it to
say he has read and reviewed a substantial number. Please know, however, that the vast
percentage of these documents are files on Texas Public Information Act (TPIA) requests
containing information that would be readily available, upon request, to members of the
public, the press, and the Legislature, as well as to any member of the U. T. Board. Regent
Hall did not seck information protected by FERPA or HIPAA. Exclusion of this
information required attention from the U. T. Austin staff dedicated to responding to TPIA
requests, and Regent Hall allowed the U. T. Austin staff significant time to make the
redactions. Offers of assistance from the U.T. System Office of General Counsel and the
Office of the Board of Regents to Kevin Hegarty, who oversees U. T. Austin's open records
office, are well documented. As noted in the atfached letter from Chancellor Francisco
Cigarroa to President William Powers, a copy of which has previously been provided to your
office, Mr. Hegarty agreed to help from the Office of General Counsel in June 2013.
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I am aware of no instance of Regent Hall inapproptiately sharing information that is
confidential by law with others outside of the U. T. System and encourage you to identify
any specific concetns you may have in this area. Regents may access information that is-
confidential by law, including any information that is personal and/or sensitive, as may
members of the Legislature. Chancellor Cigarroa's attached letter thoroughly addresses this
issue as well.

Regent Hall's reviews of records have resulted in suggestions for process improvement and
better governance at the U. T. System and at U. T. institutions. He has provided
observations about U. T. System and institutional inefficiencies and compliance concerns to
Chancellor Cigarroa and to me. At Regent Hall's recommendation, Chancellor Cigarroa
directed the implementation of public online access to TPIA requests made to the U. T.
System and all U. T. institutions. In addition, based on Regent Hall’s research, the
Chancellot is evaluating the need for a compliance review of the TPIA response process
throughout the System across all 15 institutions. If that review is ultimately deemed
necessary by the Chancellor, the review will begin in the Fall of 2013. Regent Hall has
encouraged us to be sure that the institutions have suppott to fully staff the TPIA functions
with very qualified individuals and that the U. T. System provides assistance to smaller U. T.
institutions that may not have a dedicated open records attorney. The Chancellor agrees and
is exploring how this can be accomplished.

A Regent may provide advice or suggestions to the Chancellor and, if the Chancellor
concurs that the advice or action is sound, the Chancellor may implement the advice based
on his judgment. As noted previously, Regent Hall has provided Chancellor Cigarroa with 2
number of good ideas and advice based on Regent Hall’s research. Several of those ideas
ended up in the Framework for Advancing Excellence. The Chancellot is also considering
other recommendations from Regent Hall as well as recommendations and advice from
other members of the Board of Regents.

Finally, let me address the review of the relationship between the U. T. Austin School of
Law and the U. T. Law School Foundation. As you know, the report prepared by the
former Vice Chancellor and General Counsel was set aside by the Board in March 2013,
following findings of factual errors in the otiginal report. Several of the ertors were
identified by Regent Hall as he read contradictory information or infotmation that was more
specific in the matetial found in the U. T. Austin TPIA files. The attached March 2011
anonymous letter was not previously known to the Board nor was it mentioned in the
original report to the Board. The discovery of this letter was a key factor in the Boatd's
action to seek an investigation outside of the U. T. System. Thete are other significant
concerns with the original report that are best left, at this time, with the Office of the
Attorney General as that office is conducting a full review of the relationship. Chaitman
Pitts, on a personal note, please allow me to assute you that I have read, listened to,
reviewed, and considered all the material and information that have come to light sinice the
Board received the original report on the relationship with the Law School Foundation.
This review has convinced me that the Board had no other choice than to proceed with the
investigation by the Attorney General if we ate to uphold our oaths of office.

Thope this letter is of some help to you and will cleat up some of the misinformation I am
afraid you have been provided. I also want you to know that this letter has been carefully
reviewed for accuracy by Chancellor Francisco Cigarroa, U. T. System Vice Chancellor and
General Counsel ad interim Dan Shatphorn, and General Counsel to the Boatrd Francie
Fredetick. If you should have questions of any of us, we will gladly visit with you.
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In closing, please allow me once again to thank you sincerely for your dedication and service
to the State of Texas. We truly appreciate your conttibution to the success of this great State

and to all of us who are fortunate enough to call ourselves Texans.

Sincerely,

L - %:ew

Wm. Eugene BOwell
Chaitman

WEP:em

Attachments

1) Chancellor’s letter to President Powers

2) Match 2011 anonymous letter (not previously released to the public)

c: Governor Rick Perry
Lt. Governor David Dewhurst
Speaker Joe Straus 111
Chaitman Dan Branch
Chairman Kel Seliger

Ll
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Office of the Chancellor

601 Colorado Street, Austin, Texas 78701-2982
Phone: 512 499 4201 Fax: 512 499 4215

July 9, 2013

Mr. William C. Powers, Jr. -

President, The University of Texas at Austin
MAIT 400 (G3400)

CAMPUS MAIL

Dear Bill:

I'write to share concerns I have related to a June 80 article in the Houston,
Chronicle entitled, “Regent’s demands have led to release of private data” (copy
attached). This article, which quoted Kevin Hegarty, has now been cited and
quoted by Representative Jim Pitts, Chairman of the House Committee on
Appropriations, in an editorial to the Austin American Statesman on Sunday,
July 7, “Regent abused transparency” (copy attached). We do not know if Mr.
Hegarty was misquoted or his statements taken out of context, or if he simply
misunderstood what oceurred when the U. T. System Office of General Counsel
(OGC) assumed responsibility for handling one of Regent Wallace Hall’s
document requests, but some facts need to be clarified for the record.

As the attached email string shows, Mr. Hegarty and his staff expressed
concern that they would not have enough time to comply with the requirements of
the Texas Public Information Act (TPIA) if they had to permit Regent Hall, acting
as a member of the Board, to review documents that they had gathered in
response to Regent Hall's TPIA request made as a private citizen (Iwanski emaﬂ,
Juné 21, 2013, 6:30 PM, email string attached). To enable Regent Hall to see the
documents as requested and ensure that U. T. Austin would be able to fully and
timely comply with the TPIA requirements, Dan Sharphorn, Vice Chancellor and
General Counsel ad interim, offered to lend OGC personnel'to assist U. T Austin

1in order to make up for any time that was lost while the documents were being

reviewed.by Regent Hall (Sharphorn email, June 22, 2018, 7:17 PM, email string
attached). Ultimately, U. T. Austin asked Mr. Sharphorn to sign a delegation and
agreement letter (copy attached) indicating that he would assume full
responsibility for producing documents and timely compliance with the TPIA.

The requested agreement was signed and the documents taken o 0GC,

where they were processed by the OGC open records attorneys in compliance with
the TPIA. '



Mr. William C. Powers, Jr.
July 9, 2013 .
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Before Regent Hall was permitted to see any of these documents, they were -
reviewed by OGC attorneys and all information protected by FERPA or HIPAA was
removed or deleted. Other confidential information was also pulled before it was provided
to Regent Hall, such as checks that might include bank routing and account numbers.

U. T. Austin had also been invited to consult with Mr. Sharphorn regarding any
information that it believed should be withheld from Regent Hall (Sharphorn email,
June 22, 2013, 2:45 PM, email string attached), but did not identify any additional
information to be withheld. '

It must be noted that members of the Board of Regents see and have access to a
great deal of “confidential” information. Indeed, as you know, some information that one
may consider “confidential” is even available to the public under the TPIA. Unless there is
a specific statute limiting the ability of officials within a university from seeing certain
information, as is the case with FERPA and HIPAA, members of the Board of Regents may
see such material. As you also know, individual members of the Legislature have precisely
the same authority to request, and be provided with, copies of “confidential” information
under Sec. 552.008 of the TPIA.

In addition, Regent Hall has made a number of suggestions to my office for.
consideration, including improved TPIA websites, and help with enhancing efficiencies in
how TPIA requests are handled on our campuses. His suggestions are appreciated and are
under review.

I request that you share this with Mr. Hegarty and ask that he let us know if he-has -
any questions. I feel compelled to share these important facts with you for both accuracy
and for your understanding of the process.

With respect,

Francisco G. Cigartoa, M.D.
Chancellor

FGC/bp

Attachments

ce: Dr. Pedro Reyes
Mr. Dan Sharphorn
Ms. Francie Frederick
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HOUSTON CHRONICLE, Sunday, June 30. 2013

“REGENT'S DEMANDS HAVE LED TO RELEASE OF PRIVATE DATA"

PATRCIA KILDAY HART

The custodian of records at the University of Texas at Austin said he has been ordered
by lawyers for the UT System to release to Regent Wallace Hall documents that include
information protected as confidential by Jaw, including W-4 forms, bank routing numbers
and sexual assault complaints. Kevin Hegarty, vice president and chief financial officer
for the University of Texas at Austin, said he has been under pressure from the system
office to release documents according to arbitrary deadlines set by Hall. The quick
turnaround has not allowed time for open records lawyers to redact the private
information of staff and employees, he said.

Hegarty said he has protested releasing records from his “chain of custody” because he
faces civil and criminal penalties for misusing information in his care.

Despite his objections, UT System officials acting in response to Hall's sweeping
demands for documents have not only taken them off the UT- Austin campus for Hall’s
review, but allowed the Dallas businessman o copy them, Hegarty said.

“They knew good and well it was.going to include ali that (protected information),”
Hegarty said. He cited a May 28 letter from UT System General Counsel Dan

Sharphorn stating that Hall wished to-see “all original file documents, both public and
confidential.” The letter states that Hall does not want to see information protected by
federal privacy law, or HIPAA, the health privacy law, but Hegarty said other laws deem
information to be confidential.

Impeachment move

Last week, Hall's “burdensome, wasteful, and intrusive” records requests were cited in a
resolution for impeachment filed by Rep. Jim Pitts, R-Waxahachie, and a proclamation
of investigation issued by House Speaker Joe Straus.

Pitts’ resolution also referred to Hall's admission that he failed to disclose lawsuits
against him in his official regent application, alleging that Hall may have obtained office
through a misrepresentation of facts. The House Select Commitiee on Transparency in
State Agency Operations has initiated an investigation,

Hegarty’s account of the handling of confidential information contradicts a System
statement issued last Monday in response to a Houston Chronicle query.

“Regent Hall has been clear that he does not want to see confidential student
information, confidential patient information, or other statutorily protected information,
which would include Social Security numbers, bank routing numbers, efc,” Jenny La-



Coste-Caputo wrote in an email. “If any such information were to be inadvertently
provided, it would be promptly returned or destroyed. The attorney for the Board of
Regents is aware of one batch of documents that contained FERPA (a federal privacy
law) information sent by UT Austin. As sooh as the error was discovered, the
information was returned to the institution.”

Concern over access

Hegarty called the statement a surprise and said he did not knew to what documents
LaCoste-Caputo was referring.

Friday, Caputo said in an email that in one instance, system attorneys “offered to assist”
UT-Austin with the “production of documents in response to Regent Hall's requests.” In
that case, the system took responsibility for “preparing them, including protecting
confidentiality as necessary. ...”

Her email did not explain why Sharphorn wrote in his letter that Hall wanted to see “all
original file documents, both public and confidential.”

Pitts on Friday expressed concern that Hall was accessing confidential documents. “If
true, these actions by Regent Hall are troubling to say the least, and would be another
example of him abusing the powers of his office under the guise of transparency, when
his real aim is to create disruption and to sow discord,” he said. “Rathier than focusing
on improving the UT System and on being the best poss¢ble steward of taxpayer dollars,
Regent Hall appears to continue his disregard for-whatever laws may be inconvenient to
him. | urge my colleagues who are on the House Committee on Transparency in State
Agency Operations to fully investigate this matter.”

Sen. Kel Seliger, R-Amarillo, who chairs the Senate Higher Education Committee said
regents are entitled to a broad range of records. “If he is getting anything that is maybe
illegal, then that is a problem.” He also said he would be concerned if Hall has shared
confidential information. :

For the past year, Hall has demanded to see all records sought through public open
records requests. Pitts and other have characterized the requests as “a witch hunt”
aimed at fmdlng an excuse to fire UT-Austin President William C. Powers.

Hall did not return calls to his Dallas office. In an interview with the Texas Tribune,
however, he said his “initial review of the pre- exustmg open records documents was pait
of an effort to make system-wide improvements in how we manage our TPIA requests.
Over time, it has become a very important source of information for the board and the
chancellor in our official duties, and this is especially true with regard to the law school,
the foundation and the administration‘. What exists in these files clearly demonstrates to
me, other regents and the chancellor that we did not have the full and complete story.”



Officials took control

The university’s open records policy states that “when information is confidential, it
shouldn't be shared with others including other university employees ‘without a
legitimate business reason.”

Hegarty said, “It was shocking to me to read the argument that he is trying to help us
- get better.” The regent has seen 400,000 documents and not communlcated any
suggestzons for improvements, he said.

When Hall made his first request, Hegarty's office estimated it would take several weeks
to comply. He was informed Hall did not want to wait that long and systern officials took
control.

Hegarty said he was concerned because the records “left our hands and no attorney
could verify | was getting back everything | sent over.” When Hall made a second
request, Hegarty insisted in May that the regent come to his office to view the
documents.

In his most recent request, Hall asked to see all correspondence between UT-Austin
and any legislator or member of Congress from Jan. 1, 2009, to the present.

Perry’s office comments

A spokesman for Gov. Rick Perry expressed support for Hall and suggested the House
investigation was a bid to head off embarrassing revelations about pdliticians.

“It is as appropriate for a umversﬂy system’s board of regents to demand transparency
from member schools, as it is for the Legislature to demand transpalenoy from a board
of regents,” said Perry spokesman Rich Parsons. “However, if media reporis are true
that Chairman Pitts’ efforts could be motivated by attempts to conceal emails that
include information about members of the Legislature requesting admission to the UT
law school on behalf of others, this is a very alarming development.”

patti.hart@chron.com twitter.com/pattihart




AUSTIN AMERICAN STATESMAN, Sunday, July 7, 2013

“REGENT ABUSED TRANSPARENCY”
BY JIM PITTS - TEXAS HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

Tkansparency in the operations of a public institution — be it a legislative body, city council, or a
university system board of regents — empowers taxpayers with facts and information that better
allow them to hold public officials accountable.

Transparency, however, can alsc be exploited. University of Texas System Regent Wallace Hall
Jr. has launched repeated inquiries that in reality are burdensome, wasteful and obstructive.
‘And he was anything but transparent when he omitted important information on his application
to become a regent. While | believe regents and other executive appointees should have broad
latitude to oversee agencies and institutions, | also believe that Hall's beha\for on the UT Board
demands further scrutiny from the Texas Legislature.

The fact is, Hall has made request after request from the UT Systemy's flagship institution, the
University of Texas at Austin claiming that he simply wants to vet the procedures used by the
system and its component institutions in responding to public information requests. However, if
recent reports are true, Hall has now gone through over 400,000 documents, all from UT-Austin,
and has not made one recommendation or suggestion. The tremendous burden that he has
placed on the people trying to carry out UT's core mission — educating students — has done
nothing to promote or further that mission.

‘Hall says he wants to ensure that the full story is being told about now-discontinued
compensation practices at the UT-Austin law school. This issue was already thoroughly
investigated by the general counsel of the UT System, and no wrongdoing was found. Yet Hall
and other regents have demanded further investigation, this time from the Texas attorney
general. Beyond that, Hall seems to be conducting his own shadow inquiry of the same issue by
demanding more and more documents from UT officials.

It appears that Hall is not looking for every side to a story; rather; he is going to look at a stofy
enough times until he finds the side that most suits his purposes. How is that for transparency?

The University of Texas System is one of the nation's largest systems of higher education, with
nine academic institutions and six health institutions that educate more than 216,000 students
and employ 87,000 faculty and staff. As the governing board of the entire system, the Board of
Regents bear a tremendous amount of responsibility. It is perfectly reasonable for an individual
regent or the board to seek improvements in the operations of any UT campus.

However, it is not appropriate for someone to gain information through their position as a regent
and then share that information with others outside the system. In fact, that would be fllegal. The
Houston Chronicle has reported that UT System lawyers recently ordered the chief financial
officer at UT-Austin to release to Hall documents that include confidential information, including
bank routing numbers and sexual assault complaints. The CFO told the Chronicle that the quick
turnaround demanded by Hall did not allow him to redact employees’ private information, and
that Hall has been allowed to take documents off-campus and make copies of them.

This report is troubling and is another example of Hall creating disruption and sowing discord, in
the name of transparency. Yet when it came to his own application for orie of the most



prestigious appointments in state government, Hall’s interest in transparency seemingly
dissipated. Earlier this year, the Texas Tribune reported that Hall did not disclose numerous
lawsuits — as required — before his appointment to the UT System Board was confirmed by the
Texas Senate. Taxpayers expect legislators to ensure that Hall and other appointees provide
appropriate leadership for the public institutions and state agencies they oversee. House
-Speaker Joe Straus granted the House Committee on Transparency in State Agency
Operations the authority to investigate matters relating to misconduct, malfeasance,
misfeasance, abuse of office, or incompetency of appointed officers such as Regent Hall, and to
propose appropriate articles of impeachment against such officers if the committee determines
that grounds for impeachment exist. -

| encourage the committee to conduct a full investigation in accordance with the authority
granted to it by the speaker. Furthermore, if grounds for impeachment are found, [ expect that
my colleagues i in the House will join me in preferring articles of impeachment for the Senate to

consider.

Perhaps the comniittee will conclude that Hall has used his power as a regent to uncover waste,
fraud, or abuse in the operations of UT System institutions. However, | worry that they will find
he has employed exactly those tactics through his role as a regent to further personaland
political agendas and that UT and the State of Texas have suffered enough because of it.

Let’s see what real transparency will uncover. Then we might know whose definition of the word
fits best. _

Pitts, R-Waxahachie, is chairman of the House Appro.priations Committee



EMAIL STRING (In reverse chronological order.)

From: Sharphorn, Dan

Sent: Monday, June 24, 2013 4:02 PM

To: Shaunessey, Linda - UT Austin , o
Cc: Longoria, Carol A; lwanski, Margo; Ohlendorf, Patti - UT Austin; Angadicheril, Zeena
Subject: RE: Document Requests

Thank you Linda. What you say is largely correct, with a few clarifications, see below. | will ask
Zeena to give you a call about picking up the documents. Dan "

Dan Sharphaorn

Vice Chancellor and General Counsel ad interim The University of Texas System
201 West 7th Street

Austin, Texas 78701

512-499-4462

dsharphormn@utsystem.edu

From: Shaunessy, Linda | {maiffo: Shaunessy@austin.utexas. edul

Sent: Monday, June 24, 2013 3:22 PM

To: Sharphorn, Dan.

Cc: Longoria, Carol A; lwanski, Margo; Chlendorf, Patti - UT Austin: Angadicheril, Zeena
Subject: RE: Document Reguests

Dear Dan: In Kevin's absence, | would like o respond to your email. | would like to confirmi my
understanding of what actions you on behalf of UT System are directing UT Austin to take.

1: You have determined that Regent Hall must immediately have access to all records which
this University is collecting in response to The Texas Public Infermation Request dated June 8,
2013, but received on-June 7, 2013. :

Yes, Regent Hall has asked for access today.

2: On behalf of UT System, you are directing UT Austin to immediately have the open records
staff box up all records which are being collected in response to. Mr. Hall's Texas Public
Information Act request which he made as an individual.

Yes, that is what | am asking. :

3. UT Austin must box up all records immediately and preduce the records to the UT System.
Yes.

4: The submitted records will include records which may bé confidential under The Texas Public
Information Act, HIPPA, FERPA, common law privacy rights, statutory provisions and third party
rights. '

No, you are not to include FERPA or HIPAA protected records. As you know, Regent Hall has
asked that such records not be included. However, if you have not done a FERPA and HIPAA
review of the documents, OGC will take responsibility for doing so. _

5. UT System attorneys will have custody and ¢ontrol of all records and will fully comply with
The Texas Public Information Act and will assert all confidential, privacy, HIPPA and FERPA
protections by briefing the Attorney General before the 15th day.

As | have noted, we will promptly return the documents to your office and will assign personnel
to assist to make up for any time lost by your having released the documents for review by



Regent Hall. Other than that, the handling of the documents will proceed as normal. | also
assume that there may be additional responsive documents that you will continue to retrieve.
6: You will decide which documents Regent Hall receives as a Regent versus the documents
that Mr. Hall can receive as an individual in response to the Texas Public Information Act
request which Mr, Hall submitted as an individual.

We have identified which documents he receives as a Regent, and your office and ours will
work together on the TPIA request. We will ensure that Regent Hall understands which
documents are confidential under the TPIA.

7: UT System has chosen not to wait for a decision from The Atiorney General regarding Mr.
Hali's Texas Public Information Act request as an individual before providing Mr. Hall the
documents in his Regent capacity.

© That is correct.

8: UT System will have custody and control of all original records tendered by The University of
Texas to UT System.

Correct.

If you agree that what | have stated is correct, then please direct a person from UT System to
come to 102Main and pick up the documents in accordance with my understanding.

Sincerely,
Linda Shaunessy

Linda Shaunessy
Business Contracts Administrator
512-471-8200

----- Original Message---—-

From: Sharphorn, Dan [mailto:dsharphorm@uisystern.edu]

Sent: Monday, June 24, 2013 3:08 PM

To: Shaunessy, Linda |

Cc: Longoria, Carol A; lwanski, Margo; Ohlendorf, Patricia; Angadicheril, Zeena
Subject: FW: Documert Requests

Linda, FYI. Your prompt response will be greatly appreciated. Dan

Dan Sharphorn

Vice Chancellor and General Counsel ad interim The University of Texas System
201 West 7th Street

Austin, Texas 78701

512-499-4462

dsharphorn@uisystem.edy

From: Sharphorn, Dan

Sent: Monday, June 24, 2013 12:19 PM

To: Hegarty, Kevin P (hegartvkp@austin.utexas.edu); Ohlendorf, Patti - UT Austin
Cc: lwanski, Margo (lwanski@austin.utexas edu); Longoria, Carol A -
(C.Longoria@austin. utexas. edu); Angadicheril, Zeena

Subject: FW. Document Requests




Greetings Kevin and Patti: 1 spoke briefly with Carol Longoria and Linda Shaunessy from
Kevin's staff about Regent Hall's request to review documents today. They expressed their
concern that releasing certain documents to Regent Hall in his capacity as a member of the
Board of Regents was somehow illegal, or could put thém in jeopardy of acting illegally with
respect to Regent Hall's TPIA request. | discussed the matter with them and reviewed it with
our open records attorney and am convinced that there are no legal issues barring them from
complying with the request. Please have all of the documents, which are identified below and
which include all documents collected thus far in response to Regent Hall's TPIA request, ready
for pick up asap.

Thank you, Dan

Dan Sharphorn
Vice Chancellor and General Counsel ad interim The University of Texas System
201 West 7th Street
Austin, Texas 78701

. 512-499-4462

dsharphom@uisystem edy

-----Original Message--—

From: Sharphorn, Dan

Sent: Monday, June 24, 2013 8:11 AM

To: Hegarty, Kevin P (hegartvkp@austin utexas.edu)

Cc: Ohlendorf, Patti - UT Austin; lwanski, Margo (iwanski@austin.utexas edu); Longoria, Carol
A (C.Longoria@austin.utexas. edu); Angadicheril, Zeena

Subject: FW: Document Requests

Good morning Keviri. | assume we are set on the "in active use” decuments for this morning.
Thanks, Dan '

Dan Sharphorn
Vice Chancellor and General Counsel ad interim The University of Texas System
- 201 West 7th Street ‘
Austin, Texas 78701
512-499-4462
dsharphom@uisysiem.edu

-----Original Message-----

From: Sharphorn, Dan

Sent: Saturday, June 22, 2013.7:17 PM

To: 'Hegarty, Kevin P’

Cc: Ohlendorf, Patti - UT Austin; lwanski, Marge; Longoria, Carol A; Angadicheril, Zeena
Subject: RE: Document Requests

Kevin, 1 am confident that your open records staff is working very hard and is fully committed to
compliance with the TPIA. To alleviate the concern that Regent Hall's review on Monday of the
documents that Margo notes below as heing "in active use" will jeopardize their compliance with
the TPIA's time limitations, my office will loan you open records personnel to make up for any
time lost by Regent Hall's review of these documents. We also can assure you that Regent Hall
will review the documents of concern first and we will return them immediately upon completion



of the review. Please have your staff clearly identify these documents ‘and keep them separate
so that their review and handling can be expedited.

Thank you, Dan

Dan Sharphorn-

Vice Chancellor and General Counsel ad interim The University of Texas System
201 West 7th Street

Austin, Texas 78701

512-499-4462

dsharphorn@utsystem.edu

From: Hegarty, Kevin P [mailto:hegartvke@austin. utexas.edul

Sent: Saturday, June 22, 2013 5:08 PM

To: Sharphorn, Dan

Cc: Ohlendorf, Patti - UT Austin; Iwanski, Margo; Longoria, Carol A; Angadicheril, Zeena
Subject: Re: Document Requests '

Dan,

Compliance with the law trumps all. If certain docs are necessary to meet TPIA requests they
will not be provided until the after the TPIA request is met. They will be provided to Regent Hall
after the request is fulfilled. Surely Regent Hall would want us to comply with all laws and public
requests first?

Kevin

On Jun 22, 2013, at 3:01 PM, "Sharphorn, Dan" <dsharphorn@utsystem, edu> wrote:

> Kevin, | think concern was raised in response to this part of Margo's message below;

>

> At this time, the documents are in active use and it is-impossible to make them available in
response to a regent request at the same time. These records are needed on campus and time
is of the essence in order to comply with the Act.”

> _ ‘

> Regent Hall expects to be able to see those documents as well,

>

> Thank you, Dan

-

> Dan Sharphorn

> Vice Chancellor and General Counsel ad interim The University of Texas

> System

> 201 West 7th Street

> Austin, Texas 78701

> 512-489-4462

> dsharphorm@utsystem.edu

> From: Hegarty, Kevin P [mailto:hegarlvkp@austin.utexas. edul



> Sent: Saturday, June 22, 2013 4:57 PM

> To: Sharphorn, Dan

> Cc: Ohlendort, Patti - UT Austin; lwanski, Margo Longoria, Carol A;
> Angadicheril, Zeena

> Subject: Re: Document R.equesxs

=

> Dan,

> . - '
> Not sure the reason for all the notes after informing you yesterday of the status. We will have
ready on Monday what we have ready. Anything not ready will be made ready as we are able
to do so.

=

> Kevin

>

> 0On Jun 22, 2013, at 245 PM, "Sharphorn, Dan” <dsharphom@uisystem.edu> wrote:

>

>> Dear Kevin and Patti: Please be advised that Regent Hall, in his capacaty as a member of
the UT Board of Regents, expects to be able to view, on Monday, all documents that have been
compiled thus far in response to the TPIA request he submitted on June 8, copy attached. In
particular, he expects to be able to review all documents collected that are fesponsive-to
request 1.a.~d. in the atlached, mcludmg any that would be withheld in response to the TPIA
request. As he is making this request in his capacity as a member of the Board of Regents, the
only information that is.to be withheld is that protected by FERPA or HIPAA. Please consult
with me if you think there is other information that must be withheld from a member of the Board
of Regents acting in the capacity of a member of the Board. :

e

>> [f you have any questions at all, please do not hesitate to call me. | can be reached by cell
at 512-826-7591 at any ’ﬂme :
>

>> Thank you,

>

>> Dan

>

>> Dan Sharphorn

>> Vice Chancellor and General Counsel ad interim The University of

>> Texas System

>> 201 West 7th Street

>> Austin, Texas 78701

>> 512-499-4462

>> dsharphom@utsystem.edy

>> ’

>> From: lwanski, Margo [mailto:iwanski@austin, utexas.edu]

>> Sent: Friday, June 21, 2013 6:30 PM

>> To: Sharphorn, Dan; Hegarty, Kevin P

>> Cc: Longoria, Carol A; Angadicheril, Zeena

>> Subject: RE: Document Requests

>> .

>> Dan,

>>

>> On Monday, June 24, UT Austin will make available the original files of all completed open
records reguest for May 2013 Given the limited amount of staff resources available, we have




created a spreadsheet of the pending May 2013 open records requests and provided the
current status for each. Note that in order to make these records available, three staff members
are currently working tonight to review files for FERPA and HIPPA. Once the process is
complete, | will send another email.

>

>> As for Regent Hall's regental request, UT Austin has been collecting and reviewing
thousands of pages of documents in response to the Wallace Hall's request (attached). We
have spent many hours sorting these documents into categories of exceptions and identifying
the public documents. Today was the 10 day statutory deadline and we had to send 3rd party
notifications to all legislative members in both the House and Senate. We need to continue to
sort and identify the remaining documents and notify any further 3rd parties. Note that our final
brief is due to the AG on Friday, June 28. At this time, the documents are in active use and itis
impossible to make them available in response to a regent request at the same time. These
records are needed on campus and time is of the essence in orderto comply with the Act.

>

>> Margo

>

>> From: Sharphorn, Dan [maillo:dsharphom@utsystenm.edyl

>> Sent: Friday, June 21, 2013 4:04 PM

>> To: Hegarty, Kevin P

>> Cc: lwanski, Margo; Longoria, Carol A; Angadicheril, Zeena;

>> Chatterjee, Neera

>> Subject: RE: Document Requests

>

>> Tharks Kevin.

>

>> Dan Sharphorn

>> Vice Chancellor and General Counsel ad interim The University of

>> Texas System

>> 201 West 7th Street

>> Austin, Texds 78701

>> 512-499-4462 '

>> dsharphom@uisystem.edu<mailfo.dsharphorn@uisystem.edu>

>
>> From: Hegarty, Kevin P [mailto:hegartvkn@austin, utexas edul

>> Sent: Friday, June 21, 2013 3.08 PM

>> To: Sharphorn, Dan

>> Ce. lwanski, Margo; Longoria, Carol A

>> Subject: Re: Document Reguests

>

>> Dan,
e

>> Certain records will be available, Margo wilk elaborate the specifics of exactly what will and
will not be available.

>

>> Please let us know who will pick them up and will be the delegated custodian of record so we
can prepare the necessary delegation. Also let us know what time you would like to pick them
up. Anytime from 9:30 am on would be fine on Monday

=
>> Thank you,

>> Kevin




>

>> On Jun 21, 2013, at 11:51 AM, "Sharphorn, Dan"
<gsharphorm@uisystem.edu<mailto:dsharphom@uisystem edu>> wrote:

>> Hello Kevin. Helen, our usual document request communicator is out, so you are hearing

from me. As you know, Regent Hall has requested, in his capacity as a citizen, the production

of certain emails to or from President Powers or Nancy Brazzil (copy attached). He made the

same request in his capacity as a member of the Board of Regents. He would like produced, on

. Monday, June 24, when he is in Austin, all of the documents compiled to date in response to

either request. That is, as @ member of the Board, he would like to see whatever you have

collected to date, regardless of whether it was collected in response to his TPIA request or in

response to his request as a member of the Board.

>

>> Thank you and your staff for your efforts,

>> :

>> Dan

>

>> Dan Sharphorn

>> Vice Chancellor and General Counsel ad interim The University of

>> Texas System

>> 201 West 7th Street

>> Austin, Texas 78701

>> 512-499-4462

>> dsharphorn@utsystem.edu<mailtodsharphorn@uisystem.edu>

b




R A A

Dear Chancellor Cigarroa '

_ FILE OR OISCARL:
This letter is written by several female faculty members at the school of law. We write this letter
because we ask you to investigate two hidden salary systems that our dean has used during the last
five years to hide salary raises and to discriminate against women and minorities in our institution.
These raises have been funneled to about one third of the faculty, mostly to white males, and
mostly to individuals the dean has installed on his committees. To the extent that women and
persons of color have received such "off book" salaries, they are far smaller than those awarded to
the white males. Normally, we would expect the president to keep the dean in check, but as far as
we know, our dean has managed to receive cooperation from the administration and the trustees of
the law school foundation.  We learned about this system from a faculty member who hired out of
state counsel to threaten a lawsuit against the university. Her lawyers discovered this system and
she threatened to disclose this information to the higher education committee. Apparently she
settled but before she signed the settlement, she informed us about the "off book" compensation

systems.

The first source of hidden compensation comes in the form of "off book" or "off budget" special

deals that have been given to approximately 20 faculty. These deals are called, housing allowances,

extra summer compensation, stipends, and some have a set duration but many last forever. None of

these special deals are disclosed in public documents and as far as we know they were not

disclosed to the budget committee. They were raises paid to faculty out of the Scrutiny of any
“review committee or the president's office. These annual amounts range from $10,000 to

$60,000. These are done intentionally as additional compensation in order to avoid transparency.

The second source of hidden compensation is in the form of signing bonuses paid as a loan and
then forgiven over a three or four year period. Some of these are paid to new faculty but many of
them were given to existing faculty members. -The justification is market demand to retain these
faculty members, but such bonuses range from $100,000 to $500,000. Few if any of these faculty
members had a competing offer. And, as a third benefit, most of these faculty are given leave time
that is far more generous than other members of the faculty. They teach the fewest number of
students and do not write proportionate more scholarship than others. The shocking part of this
compensation is that it has come from the law school foundation. The use of 6 million dollars or
so to pay mostly white males and a few women who discovered the system and complained is
clearly a violation of law. It is a violation of the public trust. To fail to disclose this information to
the sources that public UT compensation is a violation of the open records act.

One could imagine special deals to attract a few superstars. But to pay one third of the faculty on a
scale hidden to public view and unavailable to the rest of the faculty is wrong.

We ask you to investigate. Contact the law school accountant (Ms. Biar) and ask for these figures.
Although we have only been told by one who threatened a lawsuit and we have not seen the figures,
we believe the figures to be shocking. Will we need to threatened gender discrimination litigation to
achieve salary parity? How could this happen during the last three years of one of the more
significant depressions of our economy? What would happen if this came to the light of the
legislature? We trust that you will get to the bottom of this hidden compensation system at your

institution.




